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Dear Neighbors,

Veterans Day Celebration at 
Terrace Park Elementary

The Great Pumpkin Returns!
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With Halloween in the rear 
view mirror and winter on its 
way, there’s no doubt that the 
holidays are just around the 
corner here in Terrace Park. 
It’s been a glorious autumn and 
the old trees around our village 
put on a fantastic show this year 
with their best colors hanging 
on for weeks. But now it’s time 
to look ahead to Thanksgiving, 
when all of our college kids are 
home, alumni games fill Drack-
ett Field, and the windows in the 
houses are warm and glowing 
with football, turkey, and family. 
Here at the Village Views I am 
certainly thankful for another 
year with all of you, reporting 
on the accomplishments and 
milestones of you and your chil-
dren and looking toward the 
great things to come here in the 
little village by the river.

 	 After Thanksgiving 
wraps up, it is just a week be-
fore the Lighting of the Green/ 
Luminaria Night comes on the 

Veterans are invited to attend a celebration at TPE starting 
with light refreshments at 9:30 AM. A school-wide assembly will 
begin at 10AM in the gym. If you have a friend or family member 
who is a veteran, please invite them to the program. Our school 
community will honor our veterans with songs, poems and pre-
sentations. Please contact the office staff at TPE at 513-272-7700 if 
you have questions.

By Sue Porter 

Waterline Project 
Ready for Review 

document he signed 20 years 
ago when he first began stor-
ing his 4x6-foot utility trailer 
at the site. He recommended 
restrictions on what can be 
stored, a current registration 
document and a “hold harm-
less” agreement. Mayor Tepe 
did not assign Long’s request 
for review and there were no 
further comments on the issue 
at the meeting.

Two resolutions were 
passed that transferred mon-
ey in the 2022 appropriations 
budget to cover increased em-
ployee medical costs and give 
the tree maintenance budget 
a $25,000 boost. A third reso-
lution was passed to affirm 
alignment of the millage rates 
collected by Hamilton County 
with Terrace Park’s expected 
tax revenue. Another resolu-
tion authorized the purchase 
of a 2023 Ford F-150 truck at 
a cost of $48,490 to replace a 
fire department pumper. Ad-
ministrator Hayhow said the 
pumper will be sold at auction 
and proceeds will be used to 
outfit the truck with fire-fight-
ing equipment.

Council approved an or-
dinance to remove 40-50 trees 
Village Arborist Mark Casta-
tor has declared unhealthy 
or a potential danger. Regina 
Sharp, chair of the buildings 
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It has become a village 
Halloween favorite over the 
past few years, and the Great 
Pumpkin Guess is back! Every 
October the Dickinson family 
brings a gargantuan gourd to 
the front steps of their home 
on the corner of Stanton and 
Lexington Avenues and the 
children (and adults) of Ter-
race Park submit their guesses 
on the weight of the portly 
pumpkin. The true num-
ber, and prizes for the clos-
est guesses are all revealed on 
Halloween night. 

This year’s closest guess 

was Bizzy Simon, who guessed 
680 pounds. The correct 
weight was 687 pounds! 

Dickinson will not share 
the secret location where 
these giants are grown, only 
that cooler temperatures and 
higher-than-average rainfall 
made 2022 an ideal year for 
growing. In fact, the largest 
pumpkin ever recorded was 
grown this year in upstate New 
York. The record holder tipped 
the scales at 2,554 pounds! 
While you may not find one 
quite that large on Lexington 
Avenue this year, you will have 

a chance to grow your own 
because along with candy on 
Halloween night, the Dickin-
sons will be handing out seeds 
from past pumpkins of pre-
posterous proportions.

And what happens to the 
pumpkin after Halloween? “It 
gets chopped up into 30-50 
pound blocks and taken into 
the woods,” Jon Dickinson 
told the Village Views, “Many 
animals eat pumpkins so don’t 
ever spray them with bleach to 
make them last longer.” 

Connecting Terrace Park’s 
water main along the western 
side of Elm Road will cost 
about $470,700, according to 
Police Chief/Administrator 
Jerry Hayhow, who presented 
an engineering study to village 
council at its Oct. 11 meeting. 
Mayor Tom Tepe said the con-
struction project is a necessary 
safety upgrade that will close 
the loop in the village water 
main system and ensure ad-
equate service is consistently 
available. Tepe said Terrace 
Park officials will ultimately 
ask the Village of Indian Hill, 
which provides water to Ter-
race Park, to maintain the sys-
tem. Residents will be invited 
to learn more about the proj-
ect and express their views at 
meetings hosted by council’s 
finance and public works com-
mittees. Dates for the meet-
ings have not yet been set.

In other business: Bruce 
Long, who has lived at 810 
Lexington Ave., for more than 
40 years, requested postpone-
ment of the Oct. 31 deadline 
for removal of vehicles and 
other items residents store at 
the village maintenance cen-
ter. He asked council to re-
consider banning all public 
storage and offered options to 
address liability and manage-
ment concerns. To bolster his 
case, Long presented a village 

first Sunday in December. If 
you’re new to the village, this is 
the much anticipated kick-off 
to the holidays in Terrace Park 
with Kindervelt selling lumi-
nary kits to decorate the front 
of your house on the same night 
that we all head to the Village 
Green to sing carols and see the 
village tree lit for the first time. 
There’s even a good chance the 
big man in red himself might 
make an appearance! New this 
year, the Holiday Home Deco-
rating Contest will be on the 
same night! Details to come on 
TPList in the coming weeks. 

	 You can read more 
about all of that, catch up on the 
village council, and read about 
the return of the great pump-
kin. It’s all here in this issue of 
the Village Views.  So until next 
month I remain,

Your Editor,
Steve Early

TPE Halloween Parade 
The annual Terrace Park Elementary Parade kicked off on Halloween with Beverley Cooke and 

Lesile McManus leading the way! More photos from Halloween can be found on page 4 of ths issue. 
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, Novem-
ber 17th.  Please limit length 
to 350 words. Letters over 
350 words will be published 
as submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
November 17th at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, November 
17th . All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Law & Order 
Submitted by Eric Schmidt

During the afternoon of 
9/18, an officer proceeded to 
stop a vehicle and issued a 
warning due to the vehicle only 
having one headlight. During 
the evening of 9/19, an officer 
proceeded to stop a vehicle and 
issued a warning due to the ve-
hicle only having one headlight. 
During the evening of 9/21, an 
officer proceeded to stop a ve-
hicle and issued a warning due 
to the vehicle only having one 
headlight. Move over Circus, 
the Wallflowers are in town!

	 During the evening of 
9/27, an officer was dispatched 
to the area of Elm Avenue and 
Wooster Pike because a horse 
was running loose in the area. 
The officer quickly located the 
horse, mounted Seabiscuit, and 
raced it back to the farm while 
dodging all the white squirrels. 
Just kidding, that would have 
been stunning. The officer ar-
rived at the farm and the horse 
had already been located. It did 
not stick around for long as it 
was way pasture bedtime.

Stepping Stones Raises 
Over $101K At Sporting 
Clays Tournament

Stepping Stones hosted its 
6th annual Sporting Clays Tour-
nament on October 14, 2022, at 
the Sycamore Pheasant Club 
in Loveland. The event netted 
more than $101,000 to benefit 
year-round programming for 
children, teens and adults with 
disabilities.

Attendees hit the course for 
a clay shoot featuring 75 targets 
and a flurry game. Supporters 
raised money for the organiza-
tion by participating in a raffle 
and a live auction with premier 
packages. Mark Hill, Matthew 
Hill, Ryan Moeller, and Barry 
Oppelt won the team compe-
tition and Mike Haehnle was 
the winning individual shooter. 
Platinum sponsors from the 
event included the Austin E. 
Knowlton Foundation and PLK 
Communities. Gold sponsors 
included Johnson Investment 

Counsel, Seasons Best Land-
scaping and the Wyler Family 
Foundation.

“We are so thankful to 
everyone who came to sup-
port Stepping Stones and their 
much-needed programs,” said 
event co-chairs Peter Borchers 
and Brian Folke. “We look for-
ward to seeing everyone again at 
next year’s event!”

Stepping Stones is an im-
pact agency serving more than 
700 people with disabilities in 
day and overnight programs 
that increase independence and 
promote inclusion. Founded 
in 1963, the agency provides 
educational, recreational and 
social programs at locations in 
Batavia, Indian Hill, Norwood 
and Western Hills. For more in-
formation, visit www.Stepping-
StonesOhio.org.

 (L to R) Ann Gibson, Polly Brennaman (Terrace Park), Jill 
Freshley (Terrace Park), and Kerry Mongelluzzo

Holiday Events 
Coming to the Village

One of Terrace Park’s most 
beloved traditions, Luminaria 
and the Lighting of the Green is 
coming up on Sunday, Decem-
ber 4. As the neighborhood’s 
official kickoff to the holiday 
season, residents light luminar-
ies in front of their homes and 
come together on the Village 
Green for a magical evening 
of caroling, hot cocoa, cookie 
decorating, carriage rides, visits 
with Santa and the lighting of 
the Christmas tree! TP residents 
receive Luminaria ordering in-

formation in the mail, so please 
be on the lookout! Sponsorships 
will be available and proceeds 
benefit Cincinnati Children’s 
Hospital through Kindervelt 
#76. NEW THIS YEAR- the 
home decorating contest, spon-
sored by Steve Early with Sibcy 
Cline Realtors, will take place on 
the same night! Get your deco-
rations up early because prizes 
will be handed out to the top 
three winners! More details in 
this issue.

Dessert Auction
Mark your calendars for the most wonderful ladies night of 

the year! Kindervelt #76 will be hosting the annual Dessert Auc-
tion Thursday, December 8. Get ready to enjoy an elegant evening 
of friends, light bites, silent and live auction.  We are preparing for 
an exciting offering of wonderful donations you won’t want to miss!
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Bri VanVleet, Ella Tritsch, Palmer Spreen, Norah Berning, Mia DeMain, 
Ella Noonan, Katherine Husted, AC Downs, Wren Peters, Claire Sullivan, Mag-
gie Murschel, Avery Gibson, McKinley Wise, Molly Minor, Mae Feldman

Coaches: Andrew Peters and Susan VanVleet

Terrace Park Bulldog Tournament Winners

Blake Arnold , Dominic Noone, Teddy, Kaplan Luke Goellner, Jackson and Hud-
son Cain, Hudson Jamieson,  Nolan and Garrett White,  Henry Hill and Connor Mc-
Coy. Coaches are Chris Hill, Steve Goellner and David Noone. 

Silver Champs from Left to Right: Paige Brown, Olivia Randall, Assistant 
Coach Caroline Kramer, Clover Roth, Eilie Roe, Coach Michelle Randall, Sum-
mer Kramer, Sam Murphy, Ava Von Lehman, Coach Rob Brown, Nellie Minor 
and Evie Bayes

Betsy Ryan, Harper Ziegler, Molly Sabboth, Lena Arnold, Audry Hern, Petra 
Greiwe, Sloane Wunder, Mila Fry, Halsey Lauch, Marlow Linz, Faye Winslow, Alden 
Long , Emerson Ader. Coaches McRee Lauch, Blythe Winslow and Brooke Linz. Not 
pictured Mae French. 
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“Croll”-ella de Nice led the group of Terrace Park Elementary students during the annual Halloween 
parade. 

stthomasnurseryschool.org | (513) 831-6908

Worship at st. thomas

all are Welcome here!

Sundays
 Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Choral Eucharist, Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube

100 Miami Ave. | (513) 831-2052 | www.stthomasepiscopal.org
Find us on YouTube, Facebook, & Twitter

Sunday, November 20, 2022 | 5:00 p.m.
Join us for this Evening Prayer Service featuring the music of 

Johann Sebastian Bach and his contemporaries.
Visit www.bachensemble.org for more information

Spec ia l  Events  a t  St .  Thomas |  Come & See !
Choral Evensong 

for All Souls’
Sunday, November 6, 2022 | 5:00 p.m.

A Solemn Evening Prayer Service offered to remember and 
honor the lives of loved ones who have passed on. Join us as 
the St. Thomas Parish Choir sings Requiem by Gabriel Fauré.

Super Sunday
Sunday, November 6, 2022 | 9:00 a.m.

Join us for a time of fellowship and enjoyment as we enjoy 
a breakfast provided by Marty’s Waffles. Come and see to 

discover the strength of friendship and gratitude and stay for 
our morning Worship Service!

1st Sunday of Advent
Sunday, November 27, 2022

Join us as the Liturgical Calendar turns to a new year
and we begin to eagerly await the celebration of the

birth of Christ!

Halloween happenings in the Village! 

Sarah Downs, Aaron Tristch and Erin Goellner decided 
to celebrate Halloween and also the Bengals’ Monday Night 
game against the Browns wiith style! 

Terrace Park was lucky to be entertained by the Spice Girls and their man-
agers this Halloween! 

Lloyd Christmas (Griffin Mondy) and Harry Dunne (Wiley Toon) took to the 
streets of Terrace Park and luckily didn’t have to deal with freezing temps! 
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PumpkinFest Fun! 

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com

www.sibcycline.com/searly

S E L L I N G 
T E R R A C E · P A R K
WITH YEARS OF EXPERIENCE AND A LIFETIME OF LOVE 

Selling Terrace Park with Years of Experience 
and a Lifetime of Love

“If you’re looking 
for someone who 

knows Terrace 
Park, and is in the 

know about what’s 
truly happening, 
Steve is the guy.” 

-Rhett, Terrace Park Seller

Call Me Today… 
Let’s talk about what 

I can do for you.

*based on mls data 01/01/20-12/31/21

Top Agent  
in Terrace Park, 2020 & 2021*
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A Look Back

News from the TP 
Historical Society

On Wednesday, October 
12, TPHS was delighted to host 
the ladies of the Terrace Park 
Kindervelt chapter in our newly 
remodelled facilities. There was 
much interest in  our museum, 
art gallery and archives room, 
especially our collection of sto-
ries and photos of Terrace Park 
homes over the years. We would 
like to thank Katy Chisholm for 
being the catalyst for the event. 

Visitors are always welcome 
during our office hours Thurs-
days from 1-4pm on the lower 
level of Saint Thomas Church 
below the choir room.   (If that 
is not convenient, let us know 
and we can schedule a differ-
ent  time.) You can learn more 
about us at  tphistoricalsociety.
org, and we are also on Face-
book and Instagram.

What was happening in Terrace Park in 1883? Although, 
the village was still 10 years away from incorporation, accord-
ing to the July 30, 1883 Cincinnati Enquirer there was already 
lots of visiting and dancing going on around here. When 
someone “left for Milton, KY” and it was newsworthy, you 
can imagine how quiet our little village was back then…

TERRACE PARK

James Douglas, Jun. paid our town a flying visit Saturday.
The Misses Ross of Cumminsville, are the guests of Mrs. 

Howe.
Messrs. Elton and Frank Galloway left for Milton, Ky., Sat-

urday
Mrs. J.L. Galloway is visiting relatives at Columbus and 

Springfield.
Rev. Joseph T. Willets and wife are visiting the Hon. O.J. 

Willets at St. Louis, Mich.
Mr. A. Waldemeyer, Jun. and sister, Miss Laura, of New-

port, Ky., are the guests of Mrs. C. Kaufman.
Terrace Park is one of the most attractive towns located on 

the Little Miami Railroad. The streets are regularly and hand-
somely laid out, and the Park is celebrated for the beauty of its 
private residences.

The party given by the Terrace Park Dancing School was 
quite a success. Among the many present were the Misses Ba-
con, Stella Galloway, Ruth Stabler, Laura Moore, Julia Lem-
mon, Kate Lemmon, Julia Barr, and Miss Waldemeyer, of 
Newport, Ky.; Messrs. Leaf, Stabler, Galloway, Iuen, Lemmon, 
Bacon and many others.



The Terrace Park Elementary fourth grade class posed for a class photo before heading back to school on Halloween. It is a traditon for students to leave school during 
lunch to get dressed for the annual parade and party. 
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Toy Drive
Sunday, Dec 4TH

PLEASE bring a
NEW UNWRAPPED TOY 
for any age child to the Green!!!
Bring to the Tree Lighting and the Boy Scouts 

will wrap it and send it on to a deserving child! If
you can’t make it to the Green, drop your gift off at 

The POST OFFICE or COMMUNITY OFFICE.

Email Stacia Center - sloveall99@mac.com or Sarah Sullivan - sullivanse@gmail.com with any questions.

Council cont. Page 4

and grounds committee, said 
Castator has catalogued the 
village’s 2,800 trees by species 
and health to create a main-
tenance plan. In the coming 
years, the village will be replac-
ing diseased emerald ash trees 
and about 900 maple trees that 
were planted 50 years ago and 
have reached their life expec-
tancy. 	

In their monthly reports: 
Mayor Tepe said he will be 
hosting an open house in No-
vember to introduce new resi-
dents to village services and 
community organizations. Ad-
ministrator Hayhow said leaf 
pick-up will begin the week of 
Oct. 17, temporarily making 
brush pick-up a secondary pri-
ority. He added that the Ohio 
Department of Transporta-
tion will open bids in May  
2023 for repaving Wooster 
Pike through the village in the 

spring of 2024. 
EMS Chief John Maggard 

said the department’s pancake 
supper fundraiser, on hiatus 
the past two years due to Co-
vid, is returning Sunday, Nov. 
13, at St Thomas Episcopal 
Church.

He added that three vol-
unteers have signed-up for 
the next EMS training, which 
will be held two times weekly 
from Jan. 10 to May 19. He 
welcomes additional volun-
teers to the class because the 
department is currently short-
staffed. Fire Chief Stephen 
Dronsfield said four new re-
cruits will be completing fire-
fighting classes in December. 
He reminds residents to make 
sure their chimneys are clean 
before burning firewood and 
to routinely check their smoke 
detector batteries.
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Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, November 
17th. All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes read-
ers 
to submit articles: promotions, 
awards, school activities, en-
gagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.
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Gloria Corcoran,
resident since 2017

Kim Stegeman,
grateful daughter


